
Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      21 October 2012

The meeting was called to order at 0940 by Barbara Riddy.  20 Members and one Guest were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 16 September 2012 meeting be accepted 
    Seconded by Autumn Umanetz.                                                                                       Carried                                     
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
Following the November election the new Executive will re-evaluate the duties for each Director, and may create new non-Executive positions in order to spread the Club workload around.
3. Financial
September
Net income      -$3,445.42
Year to Date      $2,569.47
Moved by Murray Welte: that the September 2012 financial report be accepted  

Seconded by Darrel Schlitz.
                       





      Carried 
Membership and parking fees for aircraft C-FPNA remain unpaid, and all attempts to contact the owner have failed.

Moved by Ken Griffith: that a lien be placed against C-FPNA for dues and parking fees owed to the Club. Seconded by Don Crocker.
                                                                                Carried          





                                                      Action: Al Brust
4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz  
- the Clubhouse internet and telephone appear to be working satisfactorily.
- the bathrooms are still not as clean as they should be.  Clean up after yourself and have pride in your Club.
  b. Parking – Paul Ralph  (absent)
     There was some discussion as to whether or not the Club should charge for transient parking for more than a few days.  After some discussion it was decided to retain the current system – no charges.  This is simple and allows the Club to keep a transient-friendly reputation.  In addition, the amount of money that would be collected would be minimal.
c.  Social –  vacant
A Social Director is still required.  Volunteers are encouraged to step forward.
Halloween Party will be held at 1730 on Saturday, 27 October.  Costumes are encouraged and the food is pot-luck.  Barbara Riddy and Sheri Stanley volunteered to assist Andrea with the organization and set-up.
Don Crocker reported that the Club’s BBQ requires several hundred dollars worth of repairs, and recommended that a new BBQ be purchased instead.  Ken Griffith noted that a suitable BBQ is available at Home Depot for about $189 plus taxes.

Moved by Doug Sowden: that $180 plus taxes be made available from the Social Fund to purchase the BBQ from Home Depot.  Seconded by Murray Welte.                        Carried
                                                                                                               Action: Ken Griffith
d. Membership – Autumn Umanetz  
At the previous meeting an application from Kevin Nolan was dropped since he had not provided a cheque with his application.  The cheque has since been located.

Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that a Membership Application from Kevin Nolan for Associate Membership with fuel privileges for the remainder of the year be accepted. 
Seconded by Doug Sowden.                                                                                          Carried

Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that a Membership Application from Nickolas Koch be accepted.   Seconded by Murray Welte.                                                                         Carried
e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
f.    Fuel – Ken Welte  (absent)
There are about 8,700 litres on hand.  Ken will arrange a fuel dump during the week of 
22 October.

The floor in the fuel tank area has been replaced.
Safety repairs to the fuel system remain outstanding.  A quote from an electrical contractor is pending.
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
27 October: Halloween party in the Clubhouse at 1730.  Potluck.

3 November: monthly fly-in breakfast.


21 November: Guides visit 1830 to 2000.  Contact Doug Sowden if you wish to assist.


Autumn Umanetz will develop a list containing Members’ contact information.  This will be password protected on the Club’s web site.  All members will be given an opportunity to opt-out of this list if they do not want that information made available to other members.  Autumn will provide further information by email.
6. Old Business
a.   COPA Flight 91.   As a result of a question from COPA Headquarters Doug Wakefield asked if anyone recalled if the Flight was federally incorporated when it was formed – there was no record of that in the files.  No one had any recollection of it being incorporated.

b.   NFC Incorporation.  George Irbe and Barbara Riddy continue to complete the paperwork required to update the Federal incorporation of the Club, with an expected completion date of 31 December 2012.  (The Club was incorporated when it was formed.  Industry Canada has requested all Federal not-for-profit corporations to update their documentation to comply with a new Not-for-Profit Corporations Act.)

c.
 Bursary.  Drafting of the terms of reference for award of the bursary is in progress. 
7. New Business   
Club Elections.  The November Annual General Meeting will include the election of President (COPA Flight 91 Captain), Vice-president (COPA Flight 91 Co-Captain), Treasurer, Secretary (COPA Flight 91 Navigator) and 3 Directors (replacing Gordon Heys, Mike Wilkey, and Ron Whyte).  Autumn Umanetz and Murray Welte have one year left in their term of office.  Prepare to volunteer!       

Parking of about 40 visiting aircraft for the Brunch on 3 October was not well-handled.  There was no assigned area and no marshallers.  After some discussion it was decided to request a NOTAM closing taxiway Alpha for future Brunches and park aircraft on the taxiway unless approval to use the infield for parking can be obtained from the airport.








       Action (NOTAM):  Al Brust








Action: (Infield): Barbara Riddy
8.
Next Meeting Date
 18 November 2012
 Executive Meeting 0900
 General Meeting 0930  
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Autumn Umanetz: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Doug Sowden.                                                                                                  Carried  

The meeting was adjourned at 1035.  
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
Guest Speaker
Thanks to George Miller for a fascinating description of his career as a fighter pilot in the RCAF.
    Thanks to the volunteer chefs responsible for providing a tasty burger brunch.
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